Meetings attended by Cr. Peter R. Smith OAM

Since Council Meeting 14th August 2006

15th August
Lower Murray Working Group Meeting at Tailem Bend.

Mellissa Bradley from NRM gave a very interesting presentation, members who would like a copy contact R. Sloper. We then ensured our portfolios were all in place and discussed motions for MDA AGM to be held in Barham in late September.

16th
Met with Cr. Townsend, Andrew Strauss & Steve Wilkinson to discuss an extension to the R. & S. L. section of the Mannum Cemetery.

18th
Cr Smith-Rowe and I travelled to Numurka, which is in Moira Shire where we had a good look at that area and saw first hand how dry it is and the effect it is having on the local population. On Monday 21st August we attended a Shire Council meeting before dinning with the Elected Members of Council and the CEO. It was extremely interesting to attend their Council Meeting, which was relatively short in comparison to ours and included an opportunity for questions from the gallery.

Whilst Cr Smith-Rowe and I were away Aminya Hostel had it scheduled visit from the Commonwealth Accreditation team and I am pleased to report that they passed all 44 of the Accreditation Standards.
27th 
With Mayor Mann OAM, our CEO D. Gollan I attended the launch of the 1956 Flood 50th Commemoration by the Governor Marjorie Jackson-Nelson AC CVO MBE. Also the “Recollections of the 1956 Flood” book, “Where were you when the waters broke?” was launched at the ceremony. 

28th      
I visited the Black Hill granite quarry with a representative of Mannum Progress/Promotions to look for granite for the entrance to Mannum.
29th
I attended the last meeting of Murraylands Rural Counselling (it has now been wound up) at Tailem bend.


MFIS (Murraylands Financial Information Service) is now in liquidation and the Rural Counselling Service is now to be run from Adelaide with a paid Board of Directors and State Manager. I feel the service will no longer be easily accessible to those who need not just immediate assistance but on going assistance. It is interesting to note that at the Moira Shire Council meeting I attended the same doubts have been put to that Council.
31st 
I attended a Supported Residential Facilities meeting in Adelaide. We are still in the process of advising the Minister what changes we feel should be made to the new legislation. It now seems the Local Government Association will move at the next Annual General Meeting to with draw as the licensing body of SRF’s within some council areas. 

4th September
Community meeting for persons considering standing for Council in the upcoming elections at Cambrai.  

7th

Mid Murray Homes for the Aged Board meeting in Mannum.

